
Minutes of the General Meeting of March 1, 2023

 Vice-President John Gelber called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

 A brief business meeting followed. Board members in attendance were John 
Gelber, Margie Barber, Norma Schellberg, Mary-Lynn Dubray, Judie Fry, 
Mark Hester, and Dick Sussman. Absent were Bobbi Gordon, Janice 
Messer, and Pam Williams.

 John Gelber read the Treasurer’s Report as of February 28, 2023. The Club’s
reconciled bank balance is $1,287.99.

 Research Chair Judie Fry announced that volunteers are always needed at 
the Family History Center in Sahuarita. Contact her if you are willing to 
help. She also reminded everyone of the Rootstech.org program that will be 
available on-line this coming weekend. 

 John stated we currently have close to 60 dues-paying members for the year 
2023. For those in attendance who haven’t yet paid, there were membership 
forms on the front table. They can be given with a check to treasurer Margie 
Barber at today’s meeting or dropped off at her home at 1965 N Laguna 
Oaks Drive and placed in the lock box near her front door.

 Communications Chair Dick Sussman announced that he was recording 
today’s program which will be put on the Club website. He encouraged 
everyone to check the website frequently for new posts at 
QCGenealogy.com.

 John Gelber stated that if anyone needs research assistance, contact him and 
he will match you up with another more experienced QCGC member.

 Our Board Meetings are held the 2nd Wednesday of the month at 10:00 a.m. 
in the Kino Conference Room. All QCGC members are welcome to attend.

 Education Committee meetings are held on the 4th Thursday of the month at 
1:00 p.m. in the Mesquite Room.

 The Business meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m.

Club member Mark Hester was our speaker today. He gave a talk about his 
journey through 40 years of researching his genealogy. He recently learned that 
previously unknown to him, he is 25% Jewish. He then explained the DNA 
testing process he used to learn where in his family tree this ancestry originated.

     Respectfully Submitted,

Norma Schellberg, Secretary


